
Trinity Services, Inc.’s 32nd Annual 
Better Together Dinner Dance & 
Auction safely joined friends and 

neighbors on Sept. 18 at The Odyssey in 
Tinely Park for the benefit of people with 
developmental disabilities and mental ill-
ness who receive support from Trinity.

This was Trinity’s first indoor, in-
person fundraiser since the onset of the 
COVID-19 pandemic, made possible by 
the availability of vaccines, low case num-
bers at the time, as well as required masks 
and social distancing.

The event featured a presentation 

from Trinity Services President and CEO 
Thane Dykstra, Ph.D., who thanked 
guests for their continued friendship and 
support throughout the pandemic. Dyk-
stra presented a special award of recogni-
tion to Chad Kodiak, R.Ph., of KODO 
Care Pharmacy, for his lifesaving work 
securing COVID-19 vaccines for people 
with disabilities and staff members who 
support them earlier this year.

Kodiak and his team quickly notified 
Trinity Services as soon as the pharmacy 
acquired Moderna vaccines. When other 
organizations like Trinity were struggling 
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Chad Kodiak, R.Ph., (center) of KODO Care Pharmacy, is surrounded by family and 
coworkers after receiving an award at Trinity Services’ 32nd Annual Better Together event.



Dear Friends,

As we approach an unthinkable 
third year of the COVID-19 pan-
demic, I want you to know how 
much hope your support has given 
those we support and our staff mem-
bers at Trinity Services.

The work we do to provide services 
to people with developmental disabil-
ities and mental illness throughout 
Illinois has certainly not been made 
any easier by the pandemic, but your 
friendship has helped us through 
some of the pandemic’s darkest days.

The omicron variant is creating 
positive case counts never before 
seen in the course of the pandemic, 
creating a set of new, yet familiar, 
challenges for our organization. Our 
work necessitates in-person interac-
tions with the people we support in 
order for us to provide essential di-
rect care and the assistance people 
need in their daily lives. We are for-
tunate that the majority of our staff 
members and the people we support 
are fully vaccinated and, therefore, 
have some defense against this virus, 
but we still must contend with the 
difficulties of enhanced risk and 
breakthrough cases.

We are proud of all we’ve been 
able to accomplish throughout the 
pandemic thus far — keeping people 
as safe, healthy and engaged as possi-
ble. Despite the added adversities we 
face, we never let up on the pursuit 
of our mission to help people flourish 
and live full, abundant lives.

Your friendship has been a key 
component of our ability to stay flex-
ible, innovative and tenacious in our 
work throughout the pandemic. As 
you will see in our cover story, we 

were very fortunate to be able to 
safely host our 32nd Annual Better 
Together Dinner Dance & Auction 
in person in September at The Odys-
sey in Tinley Park. With masks and 
social distancing, this event was dif-
ferent from those of the past, but it 
was as full as ever of warmth, cama-
raderie and the shared belief in our 
mission to support people with dis-
abilities and mental illness.

Thank you to all who made this 
event such a success.

In the following pages, you will 
see information about some activities 
people we support were able to en-
gage in this fall and, in the Someone 
You Should Know article on Page 4, 
an article about one of our amazing 
staff members who makes full, abun-
dant life possible for those we serve.

Reflecting on the ebbs and flows 
of the pandemic, we are grateful for 
every moment resembling normalcy 
that we have been able to experience, 
and equipped with your support, we 
are prepared to take on new chal-
lenges as they present themselves.

Together, we are making history, 
affecting change in a way that people 
will marvel at generations from now. 
Thank you for your ongoing friend-
ship during these difficult times. We 
truly are better together.

Sincerely,

Raymond D. McShane,  
Chairperson of the Board
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Trinity School student pursues interest in 
policing, is sworn in as Junior Trooper
One student at Trinity Services’ 

school program took one step 
closer to achieving his dream 

of becoming a police officer on Nov. 
10 when he was sworn in as an Il-
linois State Police Junior Trooper at 
Trinity’s Community Day Services 
program in Joliet.

Cristian Ayala, 15, received a Ju-
nior Trooper badge and certificate 
and an Illinois State Police patch 
during a morning ceremony with 
members of the Illinois State Police.

During his ceremony, he was 
sworn in both in Spanish and Eng-
lish to honor his heritage. 

After the ceremony, Cristian and 
his family were greeted with a parade 
that included police cars and motor-
cycles that turned on their lights and 
sirens along the way.

“Thank you, Cristian, for display-
ing your passion for wanting to be 
a police officer when you grow up,” 
School Director Stacey Paprocki said. 
“I can’t express enough how grateful 
I am for everyone who came together 
to make this happen.”

to gain access to the lifesaving shot, 
Kodiak and his team also stepped up 
to partner with Trinity, the Illinois 
Department of Human Services, J.D. 
Brown Pharmacy, and nursing stu-
dents from Joliet Junior College and 
the University of St. Francis to offer 
a vaccine clinic. This clinic was avail-
able for people with developmental 
disabilities and staff members who 
support them from nonprofit provider 
organizations throughout the Chi-
cago area. The clinic provided inocu-
lations to approximately 650 people 
from 22 provider organizations in the 
area.

Kodiak and his team’s efficiency, 
teamwork and organizational skills 
advance the timeline for vaccinations 
for so many people with developmen-
tal disabilities who are especially vul-
nerable to the coronavirus.

During his speech, Dykstra also 
thanked Trinity supporters, including 

many guests in attendance, who do-
nated essential supplies like hand san-
itizer and cloth masks (needed toward 
the beginning of the pandemic when 
these items 
were hard 
to come by), 
food, games 
and activi-
ties to keep 
people en-
gaged while 
at  home, 
and more. 
These items 
helped bring 
some peace 
of mind and 
joy to people 
Trinity sup-
ports and 
staff mem-
bers during 
some of the 

pandemic’s most difficult days.
Trinity is grateful to all who made 

this event a success for those we sup-
port.

(Better Together — continued from Page 1)

Guests browse auction items at Trinity Services’ 32nd Annual Better 
Together Dinner Dance & Auction, held Sept. 18 at The Odyssey.
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When Cheryl Bales accepted 
a job at Trinity Services in 
2000, she thought it would 

just be a temporary role, but 22 years 
later, she retains her vital role within 
the organization, providing nursing 
care and leadership.

Bales is a registered nurse who 
works primarily within Trinity’s 
Residential Network I in the Joliet 
area, where she has lived and worked 
her entire life. She pursued a career 
in nursing because it was seen as an 
honorable profession, and she split 
the first 10 years of her career be-
tween orthopedics, neurosurgery and 
hospice care.

“I was looking for something out-
side of nursing, and this job allows 
you to do so many other things,” 
Bales said of her role at Trinity.

Her responsibilities in a typical 
day or week vary, and flexibility is 
key. There are some standard com-
ponents, like paperwork and assess-
ments, but “you can never really 
plan. You never know what’s going 
to come up,” Bales said.

One of the more enjoyable parts 
of Bales’ job is getting to visit the 
people she supports in their homes 
to interact with them and assess their 
health.

“There’s a lot of personal interac-
tion — much more than in a hospital 
where you see someone briefly, they 
go home and you never see them 
again,” she said. “I know most of the 
people we support in most of the de-
partments. It’s an achievement that 
they know me, and I know them.”

To Bales, the most surprisingly 
enjoyable part of her role at Trinity 
has been the ability to grow her pub-
lic speaking and teaching skills.

“I never thought I would like 
teaching,” she said. “I almost quit 
when I found out I had to get up in 
front of people and teach, but now 
it’s my favorite thing to do. It’s a way 
of connecting with the staff, both 
your peers and leadership. I teach 
what I know and what I’ve learned.”

Bales regularly teaches a medica-
tions class at the organization and has 
also led instruction on other health-
related topics like cooking and nutri-
tion. Through the pandemic, Bales 
worked with Trinity’s Staff Develop-
ment Department to teach in virtual 
formats. She said she is proudest of 
her work on medication and medica-
tion reauthorization class curricula, 
and her assistance developing medi-
cation protocols.

Her expertise is deeply valued, as 
the lessons she shares are all related to 
providing direct care to people with 
developmental disabilities. Many 
Trinity staff members had no formal 
medical training prior to working 
with the organization.

Looking to the future, Bales hopes 
to create a more structured curricu-
lum around cooking for staff mem-
bers, particularly to help staff plan 
appropriate meals for specific diets.

Another challenge Bales continu-
ally works to address is ensuring the 
people she supports receive adequate 
medical care. She serves as a patient 
advocate for them when they need to 

see other medical professionals and 
works to challenge negative views 
and attitudes members of the public 
may have toward people with dis-
abilities. Her advocacy and attention 
to detail are particularly important 
as the people she supports age.

Reflecting on her years with Trin-
ity Services, Bales described her work 
as rewarding, above all things.

“It’s a field that you don’t think 
you’re going to go into as a nurse,” 
she said. “I didn’t go to school think-
ing I would work with people with 
disabilities. It’s a rewarding job. 
There’s something about going into a 
house, and the people who live there 
know my name and are excited to see 
me and show me what they’re doing. 
They know I’m there to see them, 
and I’m not just there for nursing.”

To help add some happiness to 
people’s days throughout the pan-
demic, Bales regularly drops off 
lunch or dinner at their homes. She 
is able to conduct her health assess-
ments while the people she supports 
are eating, but the visit is so much 
more than an assessment.

“At Trinity, I don’t have to be just 
a nurse all the time,” she said. “That’s 
one of the big things. I get to see peo-
ple and be part of their lives.

“This was supposed to be a tem-
porary job. I was going to stay a year 
until I could find a non-nursing job, 
and 20 years later, I’m still here. It’s 
fun. It’ s a good job. I love the people 
I work with. It’s a different type of 
nursing but a good type.”

Someone You Should Know
Cheryl Bales

“Caring is the essence of nursing.” ~ Jean Watson

“They know I’m there to see them,
and I’m not just there for nursing.”
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Young adults from Trinity’s The Branch learn about 
area history on visit to Joliet Area Historical Museum

Members of The Branch, Trin-
ity Services’ Well-Being and 
Enrichment Program for young 

adults, had a fun, educational experience 
learning about Joliet on a November trip 
to the Joliet Area Historical Museum.

The group took a walk through the 
museum, stopping to watch educational 
videos about Joliet history, view artifacts 
and mementos from the area’s past, and 
take some photographs along the way.

The new year has just begun, and 
Trinity Services has a great calen-
dar for friends to stay organized 

and inspired throughout 2022.
The Art from the Heart wall cal-

endar features 12 original pieces of 
artwork handmade by people with 
developmental disabilities and mental 
illness who receive support from Trin-
ity. The themed pieces of artwork take 
viewers through the year, and each piece 
features a quote from the artist about 
the inspiration behind the work.

Calendars may be shipped to pur-
chasers’ homes or are available for curb-
side pickup at Trinity office locations in 
New Lenox, Des Plaines, Wilmington, 
Peoria and Mascoutah.

Calendars are $20 each with curb-
side pickup or $25 each with shipping. 
Calendar purchases benefit the artists 
and people who receive support from 
Trinity Services.

To order a calendar, visit  
www.trinityservices.org/calendar.

Art from the Heart Wall Calendar features original 
artwork from people Trinity Services supports
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Donations
A Plus Cleaning Solutions LLC
ABN AMRO Clearing Chicago  
   LLC
Bob and Jan Agazzi
Aileen S. Andrew Foundation
American Precision  
   Assemblers, Inc.
Anderson Lock
Mr. Anthony Andreano
Ardan Autobody
Mr. and Mrs. John N.  
   Argoudelis
Ms. Judith Aronov
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund W.  
   Ballou
Raymond and Renee Baran
Mrs. JoAnn Barber
Ms. Betty A. Basile	
Ms. Debra Batchelor	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Batistich
Mr. Robert Baumeister	
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Beach	
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A.  
   Beaudin, Jr.
Dr. and Mr. Stephanie Behlke  
   Leigh	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M.  
   Bellaire	
Dr. and Mrs. John Belmonte
Ms. Corinne Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. John Berger	
Dorothy and Jim Bernhard	
Will County Executive Jennifer  
   Bertino-Tarrant	
Bethlehem Lutheran Church
Mr. and Mrs. Howard R.  
   Bieschke
Ms. Melanie Billie	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bisek	
Blackburn-Giegerich-Sonntag  
   Funeral Home	
Block, Klukas, Manzella & Shell
Ms. Denise Bockwoldt	
Ms. Christine Bodzianowski

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth  
   Boeschen	
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie Bottino
Ms. Eleanor Boyd	
Ms. Paula Bozzetti	
Mr. Adrian Breef	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Jody Burdelik
Buttrey Rental Service	
Gus and Carol Caliendo	
Ms. Adra Campbell	
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond  
   Carmody
Dina Castile	
Ms. Angela Catini	
Mr. and Mrs. David  
   Cavanaugh	
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Chapley
Ms. Christina Chavez	
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Chizewski
Mr. Michael Cholke	
Ms. Carolyn Christiansen	
Ms. Vincentia Cink	
Robin Cleek	
Clingen, Callow & McLean, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. David Clinton
Geralyn and Mike Colantonio
Ms. Catherine C. Colleran	
State Sen. John Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Cooper	
Ms. Josie Corbo-Dornbach
Mrs. Mary Corradetti
Cost Containment Solutions,  
   Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Cox	
Mrs. Lynda Cozad	
Cukierski & Cochrane LLC	
D. S. Auto Repair	
Mr. Gerald L. Dames	
Mr. Dan Davis	
Drs. Wilberto and Rosario De  
   Castro	
De Re Tire & Auto, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dedoes
Mr. and Mrs. John DelRose

Mr. Tim Delrose	
Mrs. Lisa K. Dillon	
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Dincher	
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Dixon	
Dollinger Executive Center
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Donnelly
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Drennan
Mrs. Kathie Duame
Dunn & Niemann Real Estate
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Dyjak
Mr. and Mrs. Art Dykstra	
Edward Jones	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Elder	
Ms. Carol Elmore	
Mr. and Mrs. George F.  
   Embling, Jr.
Mr. and Ms. Steve Engbers
Enterprise Holdings  
   Foundation
Express Med Spa	
Ms. Jane Fabian	
Fabian’s Flooring, Inc.	
Chris and Kevin Falvey	
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Feeney
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard  
   Francimore
Gassensmith & Michalesko,  
   Ltd.
Gregory Geuther	
Gordon Flesch Co.	
Connie Gossar	
Gost Coffee Roasters	
Ms. Jackie Goulding	
Mr. and Mrs. George Goyette
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Graika
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Gratz	
Mr. Eric J. Gross	
Mrs. Christa Guilbeault
Ms. Jeri Gulli	
Mrs. Barbara J. Hall	
Richard Hall	
Ms. Sharon Hall	
Hamstra Enterprises  
   Incorporated	
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Harer	

Mrs. Mary Anne Hartnett	
Mr. and Mrs. James B.  
   Harvey, Jr.	
State Sen. Michael E. Hastings
Mr. and Mrs. George Hedstrom
Dr. and Mr. John Heffernan
Mr. and Mrs. Noel Heffernan
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald W.  
   Heinrich	
Mr. Thomas Herbstritt	
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hobson	
Ms. Gail Holthaus	
Horton Group	
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Houtsma
Howard Wright Ins Agency  
   Inc - State Farm	
Mrs. Irene Huffman
Ms. Susan Hutchison	
Illinois Association of  
   Rehabilitation Facilities	
Impress Printing and Design
Irish Castle Asphalt Paving
J.L. Adler Roofing & Sheet  
   Metal, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Jarski	
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Jewitt	
Mr. Dan Jiracek	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Jungles
Mr. George Kaigh and Mrs.  
   Paula Kaigh	
Ms. Marsha Kelter	
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg L. Kessling
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Kinzler
Mr. and Mrs. William Kirchhoff
Mrs. Sandra Knee
Knights of Columbus
Knights of Columbus Council  
   #10926	
Mr. Donald Konjevich	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D.  
   Koopman
Mr. Kenneth Kremer	
Mr. Bill Kulkiowski	
Mr. and Ms. Thomas A. Kuna

Donations Trinity Services extends heartfelt thanks 
to the individuals and businesses whose 
generous contributions help people with 
disabilities and mental illness flourish and 
live full and abundant lives.

July through  
September 2021

We are updating our records to recognize donors how they would like to be  
addressed. Please let us know what format you would like your name or household to be 
listed in this newsletter and correspondence by emailing sladislas@trinityservices.org.
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Mr. and Mrs. Larry Kunze	
L. DeGeus & Associates, Inc.
Sherry and Richard Ladislas
Mr. Howard Larkin and Ms.  
   Megan Mulligan	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Larkin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Larkin
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Larson
Lawrence J. Dyjak &  
   Associates, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Lebert
Lemont Paving Company	
Mr. and Mrs. William Linko
Lions Club of Mokena	
Ms. Cheryl Lipinski	
Liane Lopez and Peter Stewart
Mrs. Therese Lorig	
Ms. Martha Lynch	
Mr. Nicholas Macak	
Ms. Denise Mallet	
State Rep. Natalie A. Manley
Jeffrey and Janet Mark	
Mr. Donald Markelz	
Marketing Unlimited, Inc.	
Ms. Sherry Markwell	
Ms. Lynn Matyas	
Karl and Gayle Maurer	
Mr. and Mrs. John Mayer	
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore  
   Mazurkiewicz	
Mrs. Charlene McDade	
Mr. and Mrs. Jack McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond D.  
   McShane	
Medisked LLC	
Midwestern University	
Ms. Carol Misiurewicz	
Monarch Beauty	
Moore Glass, Inc.	
Mrs. Roseann Morar	
Mr. and Mrs. William Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Muckian
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Nelsen
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Nelson	
Mr. Andrew Nessel	
Mr. Gary Nessel	
New Century Federal Credit  
   Union	
Mr. Ed Vanderveen and Mrs.  
   Judy Niemann	
Northern Illinois Steel Supply  
   Co.	
Ms. Theresa Nottrott	
Mr. and Mrs. Kweku Obed	
Mr. and Mrs. Dave  
   Oestermeyer	
Old Plank Trail Community  
   Bank	
Ms. Nekisha Omotola	
Mr. Carey Orr and Ms. Colleen  
   Mulligan	
Ms. Lucy Pacific	
Mr. Donald W. Page	
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Pajkos
Mr. and Mrs. John Palis	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Palmer

Ms. Gloria Parker	
Mrs. Sharon L. Parker-Love
Mr. James E. Partak	
Mr. and Mrs. Jason  
   Peppmuller	
Mr. and Mrs. James Perkne
Perma Graphic Printers	
Ms. Nancy J. Petrulis	
Pizza Mia	
Ms. Mildred Poe	
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Popuch
Mrs. Char Potts	
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Primozic
Providence Catholic High  
   School	
Darlene and Richard Purler
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Pustis	
Mrs. Sarah Raschen	
Mr. John Reinneck	
Jo Rexer	
Mr. Jan R. Richardson	
Rich’s Lawncare	
Ms. Sharon Riley	
Mr. and Mrs. Aleks Rimeika
Ms. Sally Ritchey	
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel M. Ron
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Roolf
Mr. and Mrs. Henry K. Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Sol Rosen	
Mr. and Mrs. S. David Rubin
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Rubino	
Mr. and Mrs. E. Wesley  
   Russell	
Mr. Thomas Salutrik	
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Sanderson
Mr. Bob Sandidge and Ms.  
   Anne Ward	
Mr. Mike Sayles	
Scheive Family Dental Care
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Schergen
Mr. and Mrs. Dan and Lynn  
   Schuman	
Ms. Carol Seggebruch	
Mrs. Herbie J. Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Shingler
Mr. and Mrs. William Shingler
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sieling
Judith Singer	
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Skertich	
John and Pat Slack	
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Slavik
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sloan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Smith
Mayor and Mrs. Raymond  
   Soliman	
Ms. Cynthia Soncek	
Mr. Daniel Soncek	
Mrs. Karen Sorbero	
Southwest Exterminators	
Mrs. Teresa Speciale-Klipsch
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Speicher
Mr. and Mrs. James Stanek
State Farm Insurance	
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Stein	
Mrs. Julie Stewart	
Ralph and Jane Stewart	

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stine	
Mr. William Strahanoski	
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Stricklin	
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Strong	
Jim and Jean Sullivan	
Mr. and Mrs. Edward T. Swartz
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Tabor	
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Taylor	
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Termini
The Grounds Guys of New  
   Lenox	
State Rep. Larry Walsh, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth  
   Thompson	
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Thweatt
Mr. Rex Tobias Sr.	
Mr. Todd Toerpe	
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Toomey
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Totter
Mr. and Mrs. Jon M. Tullos
Mrs. Betty J. Turturillo	
Ms. Pamela M. Van Hess	
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Vari	
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Variola
Village of New Lenox	
Ms. Donna Wadycki	
Mr. and Mrs. Dan R. Ward	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Wettour
Ms. Suzanne Whitehead	
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Widmann
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Wills	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Willson
The Winter Family	
Wish Upon a Star with US  
   Travel	
Tom and Mary Witte	
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Wittmer
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Wlodek
Miss Patricia Wolf	
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Woodall	
Wunderlich Doors, Inc.	
Ms. Sharon Yarber	
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Youngberg
Mrs. Noreen Zarack	
Mr. and Mrs. Wojciech  
   Zdanowicz	
Zeiter’s Septics Unlimited, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Ziarko
Mrs. Camille Zimmerman	
Mr. John and Mrs. Cindy Zon

Gifts in Kind
Accelerate Indoor Speedway
Ms. Monica R. Adamo
Al’s Steak House
Bengtson’s Pumpkin Farm
Bentley’s Pet Stuff
Mrs. Jamie Bernabei
Ms. Christine Bodzianowski
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Bosi
Ms. Cathy Brady
Buffalo Wild Wings
Steve and Adra Campbell
Mrs. Elizabeth Carrasquillo
Charles Morris Salon

Chicago Cubs
Chicago White Sox
Chicago Zoological Society/ 
   Brookfield Zoo
Cinemark Theater - Louis  
   Joliet Mall
Rev. Carol Currier-Frighetto
Juliann Daletski
Mr. Gordon Davis and Mr.  
   Shawn Davis
DeKalb Feeds, Inc.
Destination Fitness In Home  
   Personal Training &  
   Wellness
Down Home Guitars
Eli’s Cheesecake
Emagine Theatres
Ms. Kristina Fabis
Chris and Kevin Falvey
Frankfort Chiropractic Clinic
Fred Astaire Dance Studio
Gage Lake Geneva Cruise Line
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Gerdes
Gina’s Teardrop Cafe
Girl Scout Troop 71501
Gizmos Fun Factory
Ms. Dina Gooch
Ms. Jeri Gulli
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Harer
Harrah’s Joliet Casino & Hotel
Haunted Trails Joliet
Hooters
Jane Dilworth & Associates  
   LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Jarski
Mr. Kenneth Johnson
Joliet Slammers Professional  
   Baseball Club
Mr. Daniel Klingberg
Knotty Knotty Hookers
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Kosteck
Kuczek & Associates
LA Nails
Sherry and Richard Ladislas
Laraway Lanes Bowling Center
Ms. Cathy Lawrence
Liane Lopez and Peter Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Lowe
Mr. Nicholas Macak
Mainstay
McGrath Office Equipment, Inc.
Mike’s Furniture
Monarch Beauty
Museum of Contemporary Art  
   Chicago
Orland Bowl
Oy’s Thai Cuisine
Ms. Corrine Pope
Mrs. Patricia Rackowski
Raffy’s Candy Store
Jo Rexer
Richardson Adventure Farm  
   LLC
Sanders Fine Portraits
Ms. Jayne Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Sanderson



Mr. Bob Sandidge and Ms.  
   Anne Ward
Santa’s Village Azoosment &  
   Water Park
Ms. Debbie Sewell
John and Pat Slack
Staples Advantage
Ms. Lori Sternisha
Mrs. Julie Stewart
The Illinois Rock & Roll  
   Museum on Route 66
Ms. Karen Thruh
Trader Joe’s
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Vari
Ms. Jill Wilsey
Windy City ThunderBolts
Wines for Humanity
Mr. Don Zagoda
Zanies Comedy Club
Zanies Comedy Nite Club

In honor of ...
Mr. Cameron Harer
Mr. and Mrs. Terrence J.  
   Sullivan
Mr. Michael Hodges
Ms. Diane Hodges
Mr. Peter Stewart
Mrs. Alice Lejeck

Mr. Greg Wettour
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Binder

In memory of ...
Richard and Dorothy Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Nippert
Mr. James C. Cummins
Mr. Ed Vanderveen and Mrs.  
   Judy Niemann
Mr. John De Jean
Joseph and Deborah De Jean
Susan M. De Jean
Ms. Altha D. Grider
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Gratz
Mr. Edward Janoskey
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Gratz
Mr. John Jesizek
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Gratz
Mr. David Jones
Ms. Michelle De Jean
Ms. Marilyn J. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph E. Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Johnson
Ms. Rudy Langer
Mr. and Mrs. Allan H. Carney

Ms. Mary Ann Mooney
Pat and Bill Scheidt
George and Lillian Nippert
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Nippert
Mr. Richard Nylander
Mr. Alexander Ashford
Mr. Mark Bargeron
Mrs. Cindy Beabout
Mr. Michael Bontemps
Mrs. Courtney Boote
Mr. Jeff Brodsky
Dr. Judith Carta
Mr. Joseph D’Amico
Dr. Linda Dauksas
Dr. Mary Louise Hemmeterr
HF Class of ‘68 Reunion  
   Committee
Mr. Andy Hickman
Mrs. Carla Janik
Mrs. Tammy Kelleher
Kia of Bradley
Ms. Jean E. Kiszczak
Ms. Bernadette Laumann

Mr. Tom Layman
Ms. Kathie George Mendak
Mrs. Karen O’Donnell
Ms. Lori Orr
Pyramid Master Cadre
Mrs. Eileen Redding
Mrs. Diane Richey
Ms. Janine Rossi
Mr. Bryan Stokes
Dr. Karen Sullivan
Julie and Steve Svitenko
Mr. Joseph Parrish
Ms. Margaret J. Zanella
Mrs. Mary C. Phillips
Ms. Shannon Phillips
Ms. Evelyn Popela
Geralyn and Michael  
   Colantonio
Mr. Christopher Predny
Mrs. Faye Predny
Mr. Ken Stromsland
Connie Gossar

Thank you!
*We sincerely apologize for any errors or omissions.
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Sign up on our website to 
receive The Compass by email.

Stay current on news, updates  
and inspiration.

Also find us on:

Helping people with disabilities flourish and live full and abundant lives
Member agencyTrinityServices.org


